POLICE COMMISSION MEETING
FEBRUARY 10, 2020

. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting of the Police Commission was called to order by Commissioner Terry
Fogarty at 7:28 P.M. in the Police Department Training Room of the Simsbury Town
Offices. Present were Commissioner James Fleming, Commissioner Jenna Caulfieid,
Chief Nicholas Bouiter, Lt. Fred Sifodaskalakis and Lt. Thomas Sheehan.

. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

. CORRESPONDENCE

Commissioner Caulfield read the summary of letters received since the last meeting of
the Commission on January 13, 2020.

. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

After a motion was made by Commissioner Fleming and seconded by Commissioner
Caulifield, it was unanimous:

VOTED: To approve the minutes of the January 13, 2020 Reguiar Meeting.

After a motion was made by Commissioner Caulifield and seconded by Commissioner
Fleming, it was unanimous:

VOTED: To approve the minutes of the January 21, 2020 Special Mesting.

PUBLIC AUDIENCE

None

OLD BUSINESS

None

. REPORTS

s Chairman’s Report
None

¢ Chief's Report
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Personnel update:

o Connor Arnoid was refeased from training in January.
Corey Thomas submitted a resignation last week.
Dispatcher Paszkowski resigned to stay at home with her newborn.
One officer and one dispatcher have returned to work after a non-
work related medical leave.
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Negotiations:
o Arbitration for the Police Officer Pension Agreement was today and
negotiations continue with the Dispatch Union.

Consolidated Monthly Report for December, 2019

o Increase in leave time was mentioned along with overtime increase

8. NEW BUSINESS

None

9. BUDGET UPDATE

Slight adjustments were made to original submission from January. The Town Manager
is planning to submit proposed budget to BOS on February 24, 2020.

Commissioners briefly discussed joining Police Commission Association of Connecticut;
will discuss further when all commissioners are present,

10. ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Fleming made motion to adjourn at 7:42 pm, seconded by Commissioner
Caulffield. All were in favor and the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted///\
|

|

Edward Cosgrove, Chairman,|
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